THE CONNECTOR



THE NEWSLETTER OF THE AEROGUIDANCE SOCIETY

Editor: Ralph Jackson

Volume 6, Number 8

May/June 1974

THE PREZ SEZ: Art Riegal

I would like to take this opportunity to bring those of you who did not attend last month's meeting up to date on some of the current club happenings.

- 1) As you may or may not know, the proposal to purchase the Pintler property was rejected for the following reasons:
 - a) Cost (\$8,400) too high
 - b) Amount of property was not clearly defined.

I have submitted a counter proposal to the realtor as follows:

- a) Purchase price: \$7,000
- b) Seller must guarantee that the property is rectangular in shape, and that each side is a minimum of 1050 feet long.

Last Friday, May 31, the realtor called me to say that the seller was willing to discuss our counter proposal and that they will contact me sometime this week.

2) The letter I wrote to State Police Investigator Griffin listing damages resulting from the burning of our storage shed has brought a cash settlement in the sum of \$520.

The two boys that were responsible confessed while being questioned about other acts of vandalism.

I discussed the Incident with both boys and no concrete reason for the act could be determined.

3) The last item that I wish to mention is our upcomming pattern contest.

About five weeks ago Don Godfrey called me one evening and said, "I have an idea that can make the club some money at the club contest and guarantee us money regardless of the weather and will require no physical work."

Don's idea was to rent spaces to exhibitors for two days at a cost of \$50 per space. He was so enthusiastic that he convinced me it would work.

The first thing we did was to meet with the airport manager and we obtained his permission to follow through on Don's idea.

We then measured out the area and determined that we could fit in space for approximately 15 exhibitors. With this information Donwent to work.

As of this date, May 31, Don has collected \$1,375; \$750 is for rental of 15 sites and the remainder is for advertising in a program that we will be putting out.

This is what one man, one individual, has done for us.

At our last meeting Don requested that each of us sell at least one at for our program. This would be a $\frac{1}{2}$ page ad, 5 by 8 inches in area and must not contain pictures but written material only.

Cost: \$10. The deadline for these ads is June 11, our next club meeting. If each of us sell only one ad we could have \$400 more to add to Don's fantastic sum.

So how about it guys!!!

If you can't sell an ad them buy one yourself but come next meeting and be able to give Don at least one \$10 ad. That is the very least we can do to show our appreciation for the large amount of personal time that Don has given to the project.

If everyone co-operates and puts forth just a little effort we could make \$2500 profit this year!!!

FLASH!!! FLASH!!!

Have located another site. 124 acres

Flat Land -- All Open -- No Trees

Remote -- Within ! hour drive from Hobby Craft.

All those interested in seeing site please meet me at our Maine Field at 9:00 a. m. Saturday, June 8.

Bring your planes and we can return to our field for some flying.
A.R.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

Will anybody not on the mowing list please give Bill Sebesta a call: 862-9379.